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Dear friends,

It’s a wonderful feeling to be part of a project that’s growing, bringing people together, and  
producing positive results. Those of us affiliated with Shenandoah National Park Trust know the  
feeling. During 2021-2022, our work has been gaining major momentum! And thanks to generous  
people like you, that growth is impacting our beloved Shenandoah National Park in positive ways:

n	 This year, we awarded $545,348 in grants—an all time high—for projects  
that had a far-reaching impact on youth, wildlife, forest health,  
and visitor experiences. 

n	 We donated 225 acres of land to the Park. 
n	 We facilitated over 40,000 volunteer hours in the Park.
n	 Revenue from the sale of Shenandoah National Park license plates hit  

a record high of $262,240.
n	 Over 300 new donors joined our family. 
n	 Over 30 donors pledged monthly, unrestricted gifts.

Over the past 12 months, we outlined a framework that will serve as the foundation for all our 
 investments going forward. This framework is informed by research, data, as well as input from Park 
staff and diverse community partners, and of course, donors like you. 

In partnership with Superintendent Patrick Kenney, we have a clear path to guide the projects and 
programs that you, our donors, care about most.  We have set a bold intention: by 2025, we will give  
$1 million to the Park annually, making a significant and lasting impact in Shenandoah National Park.

We envision an inspired and engaged community of stakeholders coming together to ensure a 
sustainable future for Shenandoah through conservation, collaboration, and inclusivity. You help us 
remain committed to that vision. Thank you for sticking with us! 
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We have set a bold  
intention: by 2025,  
we will give $1 million  
to the Park annually.
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Daily, there are many significant moments happening 
in Shenandoah National Park. I see these moments 
when a hiker reaches the summit of Old Rag; when a 
first-time visitor stops at an overlook along Skyline 
Drive to take in the views; when a family sees a shoot-
ing star while attending a night sky program in Big 
Meadows; and when school children on a field trip  
spot a red-tailed hawk soaring overhead. 

Behind the scenes, it takes a lot of work to make 
these significant moments happen. I am grateful to 
the Park staff and volunteers for their continued  
contributions to educate visitors, maintain historic 
buildings, remove invasive species, and ensure the 
safety of visitors. The dedicated Park staff makes 
these significant moments happen daily.

We are grateful for the outstanding support we 
receive from the Shenandoah National Park Trust.   
The support of the Trust helps make outstanding  
moments happen for visitors and allows our staff to 
make significant things happen for the betterment  
of the Park. We are very appreciative of your support; 
it is making a difference.

Patrick Kenney 
Superintendent of 
Shenandoah National Park 
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The first night the six members of the Shenandoah Youth 
Corps camped in Mathews Arm, a doe and her fawn came to 
visit. The young campers watched in awe as the deer wandered 
the campsite, even sniffing a few tents. “They looked like they 
were checking in on us,” says Lote Patterson, the staff crew 
leader. 

 Some of the crew members had never camped before, but 
they embraced the experience—even when summer thunder-
storms drenched their tents. In the morning, Patterson says,  
he heard them talking “about all the weird 
sounds they heard, and how cool it was to see 
the bolt of lightning shoot across the sky.” 

 The Trust-funded program brings two  
youth groups, ages 16-18, to the Park to spend 
four weeks each volunteering on projects such 
as trail maintenance and campground cleanup. 
But the experience is more than weed- 
whacking and trash pick-up; it’s also exposing 
participants to future jobs with the National 
Park Service and related professions. 

 In Patterson’s groups, Corps members taught each other 
how to identify trees, insects, and birds. In the evenings, rang-
ers gave educational talks about the Park, ongoing research, 
and the work they do. The most popular, Patterson says, were 
the wildlife technicians, who discussed their work educating 
visitors and protecting the Park’s black bears. As one member 

of the Corps said, “It would be really cool to work in the Park  
and be a ranger.”

That’s exactly what Reki Everett realized when she was a 
Trust-funded Night Sky Assistant intern in the Park last year. 
As an intern, she helped build the Park’s night-sky program, 
leading stargazing programs in Big Meadows, Mathews Arm, 
and Loft Mountain each week.

She pointed out constellations with green lasers and spoke 
with visitors about how people have long used the stars to guide 

navigation, seasonal migration, planting, and 
reaping: “Humans have always looked up to the 
nighttime sky to better understand what’s going 
on down here on Earth.”

Hearing 300 Park visitors ooh and aah as  
they watched the Perseid meteor shower during 
the Night Sky Festival was magical, she says.  
“It makes me want to do this job forever.” In  
December 2021, Everett was hired for her dream 
job: full-time ranger.

For young people like Everett and the Shenan-
doah Youth Corps participants, these Trust-funded experiences 
in the Park can be the start of a career in conservation and pub-
lic service. The programs we support help to create professional 
pathways for young people to explore their passion and their 
purpose. Thanks to your generosity, the Trust is proud to invest 
in these future stewards of Shenandoah National Park.

BECAUSE OF YOU…

Young people discover their  
future in the outdoors
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As one member  
of the Corps said, 
“It would be  
really cool to 
work in the Park 
and be a ranger.”

 NPS 
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Shenandoah National Park would be a 
very different place without its huge 
cadre of volunteers. More than 1,000 
people donate their energy and expertise 
to the Park each year, working alongside 
staff to get crucial projects done. Among 
other responsibilities, Park volunteers:  
n	 Work with biologist crews to protect 

the Park’s treasured hemlocks by 
treating them for woolly adelgid 
infestations

n	 Educate Park visitors about  
bear safety and proper 
food storage, which 
protects black bears 
and people alike

n	 Help remove invasive 
vegetation that threat-
ens Shenandoah’s 
native ecology

n	 Assist search-and- 
rescue operations for lost and  
injured people in the Park

n	 Serve as campground hosts who  
answer campers’ questions and 
teach them about rules and  
regulations

n	 Lead educational programs  
and tours

n	 Welcome Park guests in the  
visitors’ centers

n	 Clean and maintain campgrounds, 
trails, and other facilities
 

Organizing these efforts is an enormous 
job, which is why the Trust funds  
a Volunteer and Youth Project Lead  
position through the Appalachian  
Conservation Corps (ACC), one of our 
trusted partners. For the past three 
years, this position has been held by 
Leah Cawthorn, who works alongside 
Park staff to organize and oversee more 
than 40,000 volunteer hours per year, 
spanning an enormous range of projects.

Notably, Cawthorn helped organize 
the first-ever Show 
Your Love for Shenan-
doah Day on April 23, 
2022. More than 120 
volunteers—including 
some Trust board mem-
bers—committed a day 
to doing much-needed 
work in Shenandoah, 

from campground cleanup to vegeta-
tion trimming at overlooks. This effort 
“gets so much work done in just a short 
amount of time,” Cawthorn says. “You 
can see the impact right away.”

While volunteers are essential in 
Shenandoah, one obstacle to recruit-
ment is housing. The Park, unfortunate-
ly, can’t always provide places for people 
to stay, and short-term rentals are 
expensive. The Trust is funding upgrades 
to trailer pads with full-service hookups 
that will be reserved for volunteers.  

This will allow the Park to recruit long-
term, full-time volunteers who will  
assist with the bear management  
program and visitor center operations.

All volunteers in the Park make a 
difference, no matter the length of their 
stay. Youth from Groundwork Richmond 
and crews from the Potomac Appala-
chian Trail Club may come for a week  
or two to conduct trail maintenance. 
Corporate groups, such as those from 
Merck, S&P Global, and KPMG, get a  
lot done in just one day. All of these 
hours add up to an enormous impact  
in Shenandoah.

“Without the Park’s loyal helpers,” 
Cawthorn says, “a lot of things would  
fall through the cracks.” Volunteers  
give more capacity to Park staff,  
allowing them to focus on public  
outreach and safety. 

We’re grateful for all Park volun-
teers, and for the Trust donors whose 
gifts sustain them! If you’re interested 
in contributing your time, please email 
us at info@snptrust.org to learn more 
about volunteer opportunities in the 
Park and for the 
Trust. Or, you can 
scan this QR code to 
fill out a “Volunteer 
Interest” form. 

All volunteers in 
the Park make 
a difference, no 
matter the length 
of their stay. 

 NPS

BECAUSE OF YOU…

Volunteers make the Park shine for everyone
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Shenandoah Youth Corps 
 member performs trail maintenance
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BECAUSE OF YOU…

Shenandoah’s trails  
remain open to all

If it weren’t for the 
Trust, these trails 
would eventually 
become unusable.

 NPS / B. Raeburn

You probably know the names of Shenandoah’s most beloved trails, 
such as Dark Hollow Falls, Hawksbill Loop, White Oak Canyon, and  
of course, the Appalachian Trail. 

These, however, make up a fraction of the Park’s 500-plus miles of 
trails. Often overlooked are the horse paths, backcountry routes, and old 
fire roads that criss-cross the Park. Even though these routes provide 
crucial access for visitors and staff, they receive limited federal funding 
for maintenance. If it weren’t for the Trust, these trails would eventually 
become unusable.

Thanks to our donors, the Trust funded work on 16 Shenandoah trails 
this year: removing fallen trees, cutting back encroaching vegetation, 
and cleaning and repairing water control structures. The Trust partnered 
with the Potomac Appalachian Trail Club (PATC) to provide volunteers 
with housing, a vehicle, meals, and oversight by NPS staff as they worked 
on trail projects.

“Everything that we’re doing here is so beneficial to our visitors,” says 
Steve Printz, Maintenance Worker Supervisor (Trails), who oversees this 
work. One place you can see the Trust’s impact is the Browns Gap fire road 
in the south district of the Park, which intersects both the Jones Run and 
Doyles River trails and is used by many hikers. “If this work wasn’t done,” 
Printz says, “you could not use that trail at all. You would have to take an 
alternate route.”

When trails fall into disrepair, the effects can be profound. Hikers can 
get lost. Or, finding their route blocked, they may detour into ecologically 
sensitive or dangerous areas. Stormwater wears away paths, causing  
erosion and harmful runoff. “Ultimately, it is about protecting the  
resources and making sure that our visitors stay safe,” Printz says. 

Thanks to Park staff and our donors, the Trust ensures that all the 
trails within Shenandoah are welcoming to visitors.
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BY THE NUMBERSBECAUSE OF YOU…

We’re learning more about  
the Park’s long history

 NPS

There are around 600 recorded  
archaeological sites on the land we  
now call Shenandoah National Park—
“which is really low for a landscape this 
large that’s been occupied for [at least] 
10,000 years,” observes Brinnen Carter, 
the Park’s Cultural Resource Program 
Manager.

This fact means there is much more to 
discover, if the land’s full history is to be 
told. This year, the Trust funded one such 
investigation: the archaeological remote 
sensing of a Civilian Conservation Corps-
era campground at Big Meadows.

Led by Cornell University archae-
ologist Dr. Thomas M. 
Urban, investigators used 
ground-penetrating radar 
on a 15-acre site. Other 
known sites across Big 
Meadows date from the 
Middle Archaic period 
(8,000 to 5,000 years ago) 
to the Late Woodland period 
(1,700 to 1,000 years ago). 
Researchers wanted to 
know if there might be any 
other sites of interest in this area, whether 
ancient or recent.

The radar detected one site that looks 
like a long-ago hearth. It hasn’t yet been 

excavated, but “at some point, I’d like to go 
out and test it,” Carter says. Further explo-
ration of sites like this will help us under-
stand the history of the Park, the land that 
it is on, and the people who inhabited it. 

While nothing else was found, that’s 
expected for this kind of work, Urban says: 
“Maybe 1 in 10 surveys turn up something 
truly interesting, so it’s not at all unusual. 
At the same time, the result is still useful 
for the Park.” Knowing the location of 
these sites preserves their integrity and 
contributes to our knowledge of the  
land’s history. 

Little funding is available in the Park’s 
budget for this kind of 
work, which is part of a 
broader mission to under-
stand Shenandoah’s histo-
ry. There are big questions 
that we still don’t know the 
answers to, Carter says, 
such as: “How were the Blue 
Ridge mountains utilized 
over time, throughout the 
prehistoric period, and how 
did that use change?”

Thanks to donors, efforts to find 
answers will continue—and some new 
questions will be unearthed in the process.

Knowing the 
location of these 
sites preserves 
their integrity 
and contributes 
to our knowledge 
of the land’s  
history.

 (Inset)Dr. Thomas M. Urban  
performs archaeological survey
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Individual Contributions:  $490,513 

Corporate Contributions & Foundation Grants:  $302,102 

Special Events Revenue:  $74,709

Lodge Donation Program Revenue:  $42,379 

SNP License Plate Revenue:  $262,240

Investment Income:  $100,702

Other Revenue:  $2,353

 Total       $1,274,998

38.5%

3.3%

20.6%

5.9%

7.9%
.18%

23.7%

*Numbers shown here have not been audited. For a more detailed financial report, 
please contact our office at (434) 293-2728 or info@snptrust.org.

BY THE NUMBERS
Grants to the Park:
$545,348 

Volunteer hours in the Park: 
over 40,000 

Acres donated to the Park:
225  

Visitors to the Park:
 1.5 million  

Number of interns supported:
6 

Beetles released to fight the  
invasive Hemlock Woolly  
Adelgid:
1,117 

Volunteers at the inaugural 
Show Your Love for Shenandoah 
Day:
125  

Bear Aware trainings by wildlife 
technicians:
Over 1,000 

Students served:
Over 11,200

Trails cleared:
16, with 105 trees  
removed  

Artists-in-Residence funded:
5

IMPACT
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• 	 Shenandoah in the City
	 Washington, D.C.  |  November 10, 2022 

•	 Giving Tuesday
	 Online giving day  |  November 29, 2022 

•	 Banff Centre Mountain Film Festival Kick-off Party 
	Charlottesville, Va.  |  February 16, 2023 

• 	 Banff Centre Mountain Film Festival
	 Charlottesville, Va.  |  March 5 & 6, 2023 

•	 National Park Week
	 April 15 – 23, 2023 

We look forward 
to seeing you at 
our upcoming 
events, and in 
the meantime 
stay tuned for:



Shenandoah Legacy 
Society 
Shenandoah Legacy Society 
members are including  
Shenandoah National Park 
Trust in their wills/and or  
estate plans.

Anonymous
Fran and Tom Butterfoss
Keith Cain
Phebe Cambata
Stephen Craig
Dave Dogan & Bob Farrell
Janet Eden
Janice Hazlehurst &  

Stephen Charles 
Susanne & Phillip Hubrig
Scott Kelly
Wilma La Mee
Roger Lilly
Patti McGill Peterson &  

Kate Woodward
Jackie & Don Pamenter
Karen Selders
Anne Strickland

Hawksbill Circle  
($25,000+)
Delaware North at Shenandoah
The Elisabeth Reed Carter  

Charitable Lead Trust
Luray Caverns
Merck Foundation
Dr. Judith Richards Hope
Robert and Dee Leggett  

Foundation
Rockingham County
S&P Global Foundation
Virginia National Bank

Blackrock Circle  
($10,000-$24,999)
Christine & Fred Andreae
Bama Works Fund
Charles Fund
Joy & Edward Fuhr
Janice Hazlehurst and  

Stephen Charles
Wilma La Mee*
Patti McGill Peterson &  

Kate Woodward
REI Co-op

Bearfence Circle  
($5,000-$9,999)
Brett Brenner & Brian Reid
Dorothy Canter
Combined Federal Campaign
Anne & Stephen Colgate
Josh Daniels
Alison DeTuncq & Paul Archer
Ruth & Gilbert Dix
Dun Foundation
Wendy Fewster
James Roderick Oughton Graves & 

Isabel Lopes Graves
Benjamin Hughes
Norm Laudermilch
Jennifer & Andrew Leech
Patrice & Scott Neese
Diana Norris
Northern Virginia Hiking Club
Orvis
Susan Pollart and Joe Chambers
Drs. Kiyoko Asao-Ragosta and 

Michael Ragosta
RZ Foundation
West Wind Foundation
Liz & Greg Yates

Limberlost Circle 
($2,500-$4,999)
Anonymous
Wendy Brown
Cedar Mountain Stone
Charlottesville Area Community 

Foundation
Chemung Contracting  

Corporation
Betsy Dalgliesh
Susan & David Dallas Jr.
Terry Grant
Great Outdoor Provision Company
Kristin Heron & Brett Greenfield
Walter Gross
Alexandra Lampros & Hal Hallett
Angela & Dr. Christopher Holstege
Lynne & Joseph Horning
Investment Research Partners
Scott Kelly
Emily Larkin & Michael Kendrick
Peggy & Peter Rice
Anne & William Seaman
Justin Stanton
The Monument Group
Williams Mullen Foundation
Cheri & Martin Woodard

Blue Ridge Circle  
($1,000-$2,499)
3D EnviroLogics LLC
Adele Thomas Charitable  

Foundation
Motoko Aizawa & Mark Sommers
Dee & Chuck Akre
Erika & Tom Akre
Woodrow Anderson
Lisa Austin
Matthew & Patricia Babin
Roseanne & William Bailey
Pam & Bill Balcke

Jane & Charlie Barrell 
Phebe Jensch & Don Baur
Michelle Benecke & Lila Helms
Barbara & Matthew Black
Carol & James Branscome
Maggie & Nick Bullard 
Fran & Tom Butterfoss 
Sue Nelson & Warren Byrd
Sharon Celsor-Hughes &  

Charles Hughes
Barbara Payne & James Childress
Jessica Cocciolone
Marcia Coleman
Cox Farms Virginia, Inc.
Mary Cristler
Ms. Andrea Currier
Cathy & Ed Dalrymple
Davenport & Company LLC
Kathy & Paul Degutis
Dominion Foundation
DuCard Vineyard
Jane & Phil Eberhardt
Janet Eden
Juliana & Jeff Elias
Karen Yannello & Scott Elliff
Marian English
Gene Fellner
Barbara & Andrew Ferrari
Mary-Ellen & David Friedland
Harriet & Ben Giles 
Lucille Glassman
Brett Goodman
Michelle & Craig Greene
Grelen Nursery
Victor Guernica 
Jordan Hackworth
Katrina & Walter Heeb
Edward Hickey
Jo Ann & Robert Hofheimer
Laura & Craig Hoover
Jane Hutson
Patricia Inman
Melissa & Chris Irmen

Gifts included in this list were received between October 1, 2021 and September 30, 2022. If your name has been omitted in error from any of 
these lists, please accept our apologies and let us know by calling 434-293-2728.

O UR 2022 DON ORS

Thank you for 
making a difference!

 NPS / B. Raeburn
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The Janet Stone Jones Foundation
Mary Jensen
Earl Johnson & Douglas Ward
Elisabeth & Harold Jones
Temple & Hugh Joyce
Heidi & Edward Kaska
Gary Knipling
Paul Koch
Catharine & Bruce Kuehne 
Paula A. Craigo & John C. Lieske
Clare Lindsay & David Kennell
Karen & Tad Loving
The Madwoman Project
Diana & James Marilla  
Stephen Moloney
Sharon & Charles Molster
Mountain Laurel Foundation
Stacie Mruk & Timothy Fenton
Mark Mueller
Katee & Chris Neal
Roberta & William Nixon
Christina Luke & Taylor Odom
Oscar F. Smith, Marjorie Smith 

Charles, Angie Newman  
Johnson Fund

Jackie & Don Pamenter
Kathy & Algis Penkiunas
Helen & David Penrod
Perkins Coie LLP
Angelika Powell
Randee & Mike Powell
Diana Prince
Princeton Class of 1972
Monique & Bill Pritchard
Peggy & Perrin Quarles III
Nancy & Dick Raines
Pat & Rick Richmond
Rocky Top Climbing
Scallorns Family Foundation
Kris Monteith &  

William J. Schmidt
Eileen Scutt
Mr. & Mrs V.R. Shackelford III
Amy & James Shirk
Nancy Simpson-Banker &  

Steve Banker
Judy and Russell Smith
Ian Sokoloski
Cheryl & Tom Thorpe
Thrivent
UVA Community Credit Union
Susan van den Toorn
Maggie & Rod Walker
Walmart 4682
Walmart Distribution 7016
Weber Family Foundation
Lynda and Bill Webster
Kevin Werner
Woodard Properties
Craig Zunka

Skyline Circle  
($500-$999)
Timothy Ballard
Roberta Bair Watts
Rob Bannister & Ryan Valdez
Angela & Mike Barlotta
Pat & Richard F. Barnhardt
Anna & John Castle
Bocock/Hitz Fund

Karen & Tom Bond
Booz Allen Hamilton
Kathryn Onion & Ralph Burnham
Harry Byrd III
Paula & Jeffrey Christie
Patricia Clifford 
Carey & Henry Connors
Judith Contrucci
Susan Deford & Ken Klein
Susan & John Dienelt
Linda Ankrah Dove
Linda Ankrah Dove Donor Advised 

Fund of the Community  
Foundation of Harrisonburg 
and Rockingham

Virginia Downes
Joanne & W. Wallace Dyer, Jr.
Gina & Chris Engel
James Ficor
Victoria and Charles Fortuna
Gay Street Gallery
Marge & Joe Grills
Jeremy & Beth Hawks 
Kathryn & Don Henry
Susanne & Phillip Hubrig
Brett Jackson & Susanne Louisell
Phel & Robert Jacobsen
Kathleen Minadeo Johnson &  

Eric Johnson
Jane & Barry Joyner
Anne Holton & Tim Kaine
Anne Keiser & Douglas Lapp
Nell Payne & Keith Kennedy
Barbara & Jay Kessler
Alyson Larkin
Dot & Rick Lessard
Nancy and Jim Lillis 
Ann & Mark Logan
Emily Luebke
Chuck MacDonald
Karen & David Mastervich
Jessica Mathews
MJ Moltenbrey
Terry & Stephen Nauss
Nancy Nord & James Halpern
Northrop Grumman
Manci & George Ohrstrom III
Mary & Bernard O’Meara
PATH Foundation
Lorraine Pearsall and  

Paul Chrostowksi
Piedmont Environmental Council
Plow & Hearth
Belinda & Wayne Pullen
Judie & David Reemsnyder
Stephanie Ridder &  

John Beardsley
Jared Sax
Caroline & Bob Schellhas
Pamela Schnake
Shenandoah National Park  

Association
Mr. &  Mrs. Don Shockey Jr.
Simpson & Vail, Inc.
Carolyn Smith
Jennifer Smith
Mark & Paula Ness Speers
Kevin Stine 
Terri & Eddie Sutton
Kirk Swanson
Allison Thompson

Ting Charlottesville
Sasha & Kelley Tripp
Helen I’Anson and Jeffrey Turner
Barbara & Christopher Wall
Mollie & Stephen Watts 
Wegmans
Adrienne & Joe Weinstein
Well Room Charlottesville
Elizabeth White
Kimberly & Edwin Wikfors
Sarah Henke & Josh Wolf
Mary J.B. Work Fund of the  

Community Foundation  
Of Northern Colorado

Irene & Alan Wurtzel

Partners  
($100-$499)
Abbott Laboratories
Catherine Adams
Kevin Adams & Jay Brown
Ms. Barbara Adolfi &  

Mr. E. Raymond Boc
Cary Ridder & David Alberswerth
Jennifer & David Aldrich
AmazonSmile Foundation
Karoline & Roger Anders
Michelle Fitzgerald &  

Mark Anderson
Morgan Andreae
Mary J. Anthony
Deb Burke & Richard Ardery
Linda & Gary Ardison
Desha & Carlos Armengol
Augusta Bird Club
Susan Crary Babcock
Delma & Jack Bagley
Deborah & William Baker
Suzanne Baker
Teal Baker
Bonnie & Ernest Baldwin
Suzanne & Tom Ballew
Teresa Barger & Travis Brown
Marguerite Barratt
Barbara & Patrick Bassett
Andrew Battista
Debbie & Brian Bauer
Mary Francis & Harold Beebout
Linda Beights
Mark Belanger
Jared Beller
Natalie Belt
Jean & Richard Belvin
Laurie Berman
Earle Betts
William Beyer
Katherine Beysselance
Toni & David Bickart
Celinda & Bernie Black
Gail & James Blaker
Glenda Booth
Andrew Bopp 
Garland Bradfield
Nancy Bradley
Gretel Braidwood &  

Raymond D. Tindel
Nigel Bray
Jeri Brayen
Kathi Brown
Elizabeth Jane Bryant

Kelly Buck
Jane Cox & Eddie Bumbaugh
Bill Bunting
Cynthia & Roger Burket
Beth & Kenny Burns
Addeane Caelleigh &  

William Olson
Keith Cain
Marie & John Callahan
Christopher K. Calvert
Martha Cannon & Robert Lander
Beth & Paul Cantrell
Liz Sumpter & Brian Carlton
Ms. Olivia Carolin
Elizabeth Carpenter
Holly & Walter Carr
Kathleen Carr
Merrill & Tim Carrington
Page & John Carter
Claire Cassel
Nicholas Catalan
Marsha & Paul Chaffee
Patricia & Michael Cheek
Deborah & Barry Chlebnikow
Robert Clarke
Chrissie Coe
Lizzie & Bobby Coleman
Elizabeth Conley & Hassan Farooq
Paul Conrad
Melba & Tim Cook
Carrol Courtenay
Tamara Goldstein Prince &  

Alan Crane
Ann Crittenden & John Henry
Jeanette Crocker
William & Chris Crouch
Trish & David Crowe
Michele Dandrea Lowell
Robin Dannels
Shoshana Datlow
Marty Moon & John Davies
M.J. De Voursney
Deborah Lamberton & Bruce Dell
Alex Demas
Dr. Lynn & Tobias Dengel
Suzanne & Paul Dennison
Whitney & John Digney
India Dixon
David Dlugosz
Judy Dobbs
Diana Dryer Wright
Peter Dudka
Brian Dunne
Elizabeth Easterday
Martha & James Easton
Nanette & Jerome Edwards
Evelyn Egizi
Dave & Karen Emmitt
Equinix, Inc.
Hal Evans
Kathryn & Tony Everett
Barb & Kenneth Eyre
Linda & Bob Failes
Brooke Farrell
Ronald & Elaine Faucher
Kim Fellner
Maureen Finnerty
Fly Fishers of Virginia
Pamela Flynn & Andrew Traynor
FM Global
Keith Forry
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Bonadele Ellis &  
James Greg Foster

Pat & Robert Foster
Art Fovargue
Barbara Franko
Michael Fraser
Jim Frazer
Jennifer & Brian Friedman
Ian Frost
Catherine Porter & James Fuller III
Dianne Gagliano
Scott Gardiner
Dolly Garrison
Marijke Gate & Jacob Bregman
Marit Gay
Brian Gearing
Therese & Jamie Gibson
Anne Grenade & Garrick Giebel
Pat Giles
Heidi & Jay Gillenwater
Iva Gillet
Suzanne Gilman
Beryl E. Gilmore
Jonathan Gilvarg
Elizabeth Glowa
Michael Goeke
Kathryn Goldfarb & Dan Lanigan
Priscilla Goldsmith
Clyde Goodman
Rosabel & Ronald Goodman
Tandy Goodwin
Brian Gratwicke
Kenneth & Cindy Graziani
Sheila Gresinger
Kathy & Larry Grove
Kurt Gunderson
Mary Scott & Charles Gyory
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Hack
Milton Hamblin
Wanda D. Hamlin
Ben Hansford
Joyce Harman
Barbara Harris
Deb Harris & Drew Beard
Elizabeth & Albert Harris
Scotti Harwood & Dan Dunlop
Dr. Fern Hauck
Bonnie & Robert Haukness
Lucas Hauschner
Kenneth Hawker
Lisa and Thomas Hayes
Nancy Haynes
Regina Healy
Elizabeth Hedrick
Jackie Hefelfinger
Donald J. Hellmann
Anne Hemenway
Alaina Henry and John Morrow
Sigrid Hepp-Dax
Domingo Herraiz
Paige Herwig
Highmark Health
Hugh Hill
Daphne & Stuart Himelfarb
Jennings Hobson
Hopewell Baptist Church
Kate Horton
Ms. Jeanne Huber
Paul Huber
Ann Huffman
Diane & Charles Hughes

Sally & Dan Hurlbert
Maria Hyson
John Ince
Robert Inlow
The Jacobik family
Gary Jankowski
Aaron Jeanguenat
Suzanne Jeffrey
Mary Johns
Norman & Carol Johnson
Beverly Jones & Andy Alexander
Eric Jones
Faith Ann Jones
Julia & David Jones
Joanne Jordan
Theresa Jordana
Darcy & Peter Justen
Ann Kamenjar-Ginty &  

William Kamenjar
Mike Kane
Sue Kellon & Robert Lee
Stacie & Vince Kelly
James Kenimer
Dyanne Singler & Patrick Kenney
Kathryn Kidd & Bob Trafton
Ashby & Mark Kindler
Robert Knappman
Kristin & David Koehler
Margaret & Gregory Kohlhaas
Dixie & Martin Kovacs
KPMG Gives 
Dan Krasnegor
Laura Kullenberg
Jane & Richard Lacasse
Clifford Laible
Gardiner & Nick Lapham
Paul Larner
Bruce Laval
Blair & Robert Lawrence
Deborah & Terry Lee
Dee & Robert Leggett
Debbie Lehman
Andrea Leigh
Avra & Kevin Leigh
Sharon Lerner & John Golden
Heidi & John Lesinski
Liz Lindahl
Lawrence A. Linebrink
Debbie & Andrew Lockman
Suzanne & Jim Long
Sara Loveland
Sharon & Peter Luke
Alissa Magrum
Kathleen & Donald Mann
Jane & Preston Manning
Janet & Arlin Martin
Jane & Walter Massey
Tom Mayer
Randy Mayes
Joann & Joseph Mazzetta
Sharon McCaffery
John McCarthy
Anita McClellan
Ms. Mary Leigh McDaniel
Judith McGuire & Arthur Tsien
Edith McHenry
Peter McIntyre
Nina McKee & Dan Avery
Deb McMahon
Mary-Lewis Bowen Meador & 

Daniel John Meador, Jr.

Michael Melton
Michael Merriam
Kymberly Messersmith
Denise Michie
Dave Millard
Caroline Miller
Catherine & Chris Miller
Lucile & J. Clifford Miller
John Mitchell
Linda and Jeff Mitchell
Mary Mochary
Lynda & Dan Monahan
Gail Montplaisir
Lisa Moore
Rob Morgan
Julie Morrill
Katherine & David Morris
Robbie and Tom Morris
Bob Mosolgo &  

Elizabeth Mosolgo-Clark
Robert Mothershead
Jenny Mullis
William Mumaw
Lang Murray
Rose & Charles Myers
Narmada Winery
Debra Naylor
Patricia Neese
George Neighbors &  

Bryan Honaker
Hoa Nguyen
Marguerite Noga
Phyllis & Jim Northup
Charlotte Odom
Annette Owens
Susan & John Pai
Sheri Pais
Consi & Jud Palmer
Raymond Paretzky
Kathryn & Troost Parker
Parks Project, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Parrish
Susan & Charles Parsons
Lisa Pastore
Sudha Patil
Thom Pellikaan
Elise Perram
Nicole Perry & Andrew Stifler
Page & Scott Peyton
Kelly Pickerel
Brenda & John Plantz
Jane & Kevin Quinn
Elizabeth & Michael Rabin
Mary Rainey
Taylor & Bill Randolph
Mr. Dennis Brack
Jacqueline & Tuck Reed
Alfred Regnery
William Reid
Lynne & Craig Reigel
Barbara & John Reynolds
Charla & Thomas Reynolds
Brittany & Matthew Rhoads
Roxanne Rhodes
Ann Ribstein
Mary Rice & Fred Williamson
Elizabeth G. Richardson
Marie Ridder
Margaret & Dan Riley
Alice & Jerry Robbins
Daniel Roberts

Nan Butler Roberts
Teri Robinson
Erika Roeder
Matthew Rosefsky
Deborah & Charles Ross
Nia & Max Rubin
Craig Rumpel
Marsha & Roger Runningen
Julia & Dr. David Ruskin
Ruth & Jon Ruskin
Olga & Robert Ryan
Debra Ryder
Diane & Peter Schaefer
William Scholten
John Schulz
Warren Scovell
Eileeen Sefchuck
D.D. & John Sellers
Joanne Sepetjian
Lisa Sepetjian
Jay Shambaugh 
Alexander Sharp
Donna Shaunesey
Kevin Shedlick
Karen and Andrew Sheehan
Larry Shelton
Julie & Dan Shuren
Peter & Jane-Ashley Skinner  
Christopher Smith
Jane & Jeff Smith
Ryall Smith 
Diane Sockwell 
Wendy & George Sonnett 
Jane Dittmar & Frank Squillace 
Elizabeth Locke & John Staelin
Mr. T. Garrick Steele
Ann & Peter Stenner 
Jean Stephens
Donna Stern
Belinda & Craig Stevens 
Cindy Stevens
Beverly Stickles
Barbara Stickley
Jack Stoner
Lyn Stout
Merrill & Philip Strange 
Susan Strittmatter
Helen & Robert Stroh 
Carolyn & James Sturgill II 
Kathryn Kopchik & Steven Styers 
Mark Sutton
James Swisher
Tom Tartaglino
Colleen & Eugene Theroux
Tracey L. Krupski &  

Jeffrey Thompson  
Tikkun Olam Charitable Fund
Enrico Tobing
Carole & Jesse Todd 
Donna & Tim Tolson 
Charles H. Tompkins III
Karen Toth
Rebecca Trafton
Lin Tran & George Chang
Rosemarie Trapnell
Michael Travis
Richard Tremblay
Karen Koltes & John Tschirky
Denise & David Tushingham
Sallie Twentyman
Christina & Phillip Updike
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Jeannine Utz
Milda Vaivada
Susan & Peter Van Acker 
Christina Van Assendelft
Matthew Van Hook
Monique VanLandingham & 

Russell Riley
Stephanie and Ryan VanLeeuwen
Jacki & Roderick Vawter
Ronald Vogel
Mac Ward
Theresa & Albert Warner
Bitsy and David Waters
Jane Page Watson and  

Eugene Watson
Nikki Waxman
Megan Weaver
Vicki Weber
Suzanne & David Weiss
Joyce & Mike Wenger
Joshua White
Mary Sherman & C. Scott Willis
Roslyn Willis
Alexander F. Wilson &  

Joan E. Bailey Wilson
Mary & Michael Wilson
Mary Jane Wilson-Bilik
Tammy Wilt
Ms. Cynthia Witt
Ernest Wohnig
Jeanine & Tom Wolanski
Benjamin Wolfram
Jason Woodfin
Laura Woody
Penny & Peter Work
David Worthington
Cathie & Tom Woteki
Gary Younkin
Lynne and Carlton Yowell 
Zen and Vitality with Zoa

Friends ($1-$99)
David Abdallah
Mimi Abel Smith
Mildred & Raymond Abell
Frances & Frederick Adams
Lydia & Marco Adelfio
Diana Aiken
Sarah Al-Hashimi
Sondra Albano
David Albee
Ellen Alford
Mahboba and M. Karim Ali
Ben Aliff
Kristin & Frederick Allen
Stacie Allred
Christopher Ambrose
Gopesh Anand
Sally Anderson & Richard Cooper
Doerte Anikis
Apple Inc.
Beverly & Robert Armbruster
Stewart Babbott
Melissa Barber
Bonnie Barnes
Caitlin and Thomas Barnes
Jessica Barnes 
Ms. Linda Barsel & Mr. Paul Barsel
Gwen & Ralph Bates
John Bauman

Lou Baumgartner
Katherine I. Beard
Nancy Bedford
Brian Belvin
Heidi Gilman Bennett &  

Sean Bennett
Laura & Kevin Bennett
Colin Bennie
Nadine & Joe Berg
Aaron Bernard
Kelly & Michael Berrang
Sarita Bhargava
Emily & Charles Black
Joan & Rodney Black
Karen Bliss
Boston Scientific
Jim Bowles
Michelle Bowns
Katherine Boyd Rankin
Deborah Boyle
Ms. Mary Bracken
Joan and Bill Breidenbach
Barb Breitsprecker
Isabel Brennan
Julie & Ike Broaddus
Samantha Brook
Teresa Brooks
Cecille Burney
Nancy Butters
Michael Byrd
Laura Byrnes
Rhina Cabezas
Corinna Caldwell
John Calvin
Steven Camassar
Frank Campbell
Mike & Dana Carlson
David Carr
Randi Carr
Mary Carson
Marcus Carter
Susan Cash
Alicia Castle
Anne Causey
Leah Cawthorn
Beth & Jon Cayer
Hillary Chan
Dani R. Clark
Audrey Clement
Halley Cohen
Merry Beth & Harvey Cohen
Tod Cohen
Alexander Comiskey
Jennifer Conley
Deborah Copper &  

William Pilcher II
Jennifer Criley
Wyatt Crossin
Lorna Gerome-Crowder &  

William Crowder
Steven Crowley
Carl H. Culp
Maureen Mala Cunningham
Alicia Dagli
Hillary & John Davidson
Laurie Davis & Joseph Sellers
Ali Davison
Eileen deCamp
Laura Dehart
Sandra Dekker
Lara Deni & David Herrin

Joan Devlin
Emily Digney
Dolores & John Dolan
Debbie & Jim Donehey
Emily & Whit Douglas
Laura Douglass
James Drahan
Mark Drusin & Frederick Lee Paul
Michael G. Durland
Annette Dusenbury
Ellen & Steve Early
Della & Patrick Edrington
Teresa Edsall
Diane & David Egge
Dan Ehrman
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence R. Eicher
Benjamin Embury
Mimi Ensminger
Jonathan Epstein
Nicole & Levi Erickson
Elizabeth Ewing & Skip Platt
Jacqueline Fabisch
Aimee Fagan
Pawlak Family
Valerie Farrell
Liz & Michell Faucher
Carl Fincke
Elizabeth Fineman
Peter Fink
Susan Flook
Patricia Foley
Chad Freckmann
Helene Freiman
Dave Frieder
Lorraine Frisina
Ellen Frondorf
Shelia Fruman
Robert Fulton
Molly & Chris Gareis
Betty Gay
Frank & Jean Gearing
Victoria Gelbert
Greg Gelburd
Kirsten Gelsdorf
Kathy and Bill Gentry
Genworth Financial
Melissa & Michael German
Jenny Gibbs
Joyce and Steven Gibson
Teri and Greg Glennon
Sarah Godfrey
Miriam Gomez-Sanchez
Google, Inc.
Janice Gorecki
David Gorsline
Nancy Grace
Charles Graf
Deserae Grantham
Ann Lawrence Grasty
Douglas Graves
Connie Jorgensen &  

Ben Greenberg
Diane Grieder
Josiah Griffin
Madeleine Guyant
Larry Hakel
Niki Halkedis
Wendy Hall
Sara & Peter Hallowell
Karen Ford & Richard Harris
Lucille & Jeffrey Harris 

Richard Harris
Charlotte Harrison
Rachel & Nathan Hart
Amy Hatheway
Kimberly & Jason Hayes
Cate Hebert
Thu Le & Michael Hendrick
Anne Henry
Michael Herbst
Tana Herndon
Charles Hillon
Ms. Jeanne Hineline
Mr. Tom Banton & Ms. Holly Hintz
Tuan Ho
Donald Hodgen
Lillian & William Hoehn
Thomas Hogan
Kristin Hohn
Tracy Hojohn
Brenda & Joes Holston
Susan Hovan
Susan & Patrick Howington
Christopher Hubert &  

Inessa Telefus
Robert M. Huley
Justin Hull
Timothy Hull
Doug Hulvey
James Hunter
Catherina Hurlburt
Nancy Hwa
Jenna Ide
Sarajane Dickey & Robert Jackson
Jennifer Jacobs
Paul Jenkins
Stephen Jenness
Kristin Jensen
Johnny Jesson
Roy Johnson
Brenda & Scott Johnston
Ms. Joyce Kaswandik &  

Mr. Kenneth Webster
Elizabeth Katt
Claire Kaugars
Richard Kavanaugh
Adriann & Thomas Kelly
Karen & Kevin Kelly
Kenneth Kelly
Rebecca Kenner
Keysight
Rohini Khillan
Amy & Brian King
Michael Kinnick
Karen & Scott Knierim
Alicia Kramp
David Krane
Ms. Patricia Kreuzberger
Murali Krishnan
The Kroger Company
Cindy Kyle
Patricia Lane
Karen Leblanc
Linda Lester
Christine Letsky-Anderson
David Levy
Brandon Lewis
Margaret & Robert Lewis
Sharon & David Libershal
Margaret Lindner
Rex and Lori Linville
Barbara Livieri
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Merida Lloyd
Tama Logan
Kimberly & Eric Lohan
Christina & Don Loock
George Loukas
Brian Ludwin
Suzanne Maben
Karen Macey
Eric Magrum
Elizabeth & James Mandell
Kathleen & Robert Marmet
Rob Masri
Barbara & Bradley Massam
Jean & Jim McDonald
Josiah McDorman 
Debbie & Bill McGuigan
Shelby McKenzie
Amy McLeskey
Dina Michel
Risa Mickenberg
Beverly & Howard Miller
Mark Miller
Noel Monahan
Madeline Montgomery
Amanda Moorhead
Janie Mosby
Helen Ida Moyer
Erin Muller
Christine Munsell
Marylou Murry
Carol Grace Hurst & Jon Nafziger
Nature Backs
Raymond Nedzel
Tracey Newton
Beth Nissen
Chris O’Donnell
Frederique Olive
Tim Padalino
Farrah Payne
Jayme Pendergraft
Melanie Perl
Michael Pettinichi
Piper Sander Companies
Amanda Pollack
Clementine & William Pollok
Malcolm Ponte
Elizabeth Poole
Joy & Stephen Poppe
T. Powell
Blake Puhak
Michael Alan Rabinowitz
Paula Rabkin
Bart Ragon
Andy Rankin
Beth Rawlings
Cindy & Jim Reid
Debra Reid
Paul Reisler
Julie & Scott Richardson
Molly Richardson
Barbara & Harry Richmond
Karen & Ralph Riddle
Patricia Riedinger
Tracy Riffel
Bonnie Robinson
Kathleen Robinson
Brenda & Bob Root
Kristi Rose
Carolyn Ross
Ronald Ross

Matthew Rossello
John Ruemmler
Karen & James Russo
Susan & Larry Sampson
Ellen Dudley & Eric Seaborg
Gina & Rodney Sedwick
Joshua Seeherman
Rachel Setear
Keith & Teresa Shaner
David Shaw
Kathryn Shepley
Walker Shumaker
Lisa Shutt
Elizabeth Sidamon-Eristoff & 

Hunter Lewis
Anne Simcox
Jessica Simmons
Mark Simpson
Skyline Hideaway LLC
Gary Slack
Charles Smith
Deborah & David Smith
Andrew Snyder
Myeong-Ho Sohn
Steven Sowa
Joan & Ronald Spain
Brad Spano
Hayley Spear
Nancy Stankiewicz
John C. Staples, Jr.
Sarah & Nick Stasio
Mary Staub
Helen & John Steele
Christine & Thomas Stephens
Barb Stewart & Kenneth Johnson
Herbert Stewart
Phyllis Stewart
Michelle Stitzlein
Lori Strauss
Stephanie Strauss
Tina Strealy-Colom
Tracy & James Sullenberger
Laura Sutherland
Ms. Christine Sweeters
Jule & Joan Szabo
Anne Taylor
Heather Taylor
Patricia Temples
Vida & Janet Timbers
Judy Tobin
Marnie Tomasello
Anita & Amadeo Tortorella
Leland & Whit Truslow
Lynda Tubridy
Frances Tucker
Kameron & Michelle Turner
Shannon Tucker & Ross Nicoll
United Way of Greater Portland
Jean Vallianos
Esther Vaughan
Erik Wachtmeister
Dallin Walker
Bruce Walther
Mary & Christopher Ward
Gerald Watts
Ms. Rosalie Wells
Katy Wessel
Sarabeth Whedbee
Kelsey Whelan
Carole White

David White
John Whitlow
Ms. Julia Williams
Alisa Wilson
Jane Bowling-Wilson &  

Patton Wilson
Jennifer Wittmer
Michelle Wojciechowicz
Will Wolcott
Hattie Wolfe
Thomas Woo
Jane & Tom Wood
Leah Woody
Anna Young
Kim Yushko
Katie & Tim Zecha 
Scott Ziemer
Kiersten Zimmerman

Club 105
Club 105 members make a 
recurring, monthly unrestricted 
gift to the Shenandoah National 
Park Trust. 
Rob Bannister & Ryan Valdez
Jessica Barnes
Katherine Beysselance
Sarita Bhargava
Beth & Kenny Burns
Beth & Paul Cantrell
Jessica Cocciolone
Marcia Coleman
Carey & Henry Connors
Ruth & Gilbert Dix
Elizabeth Easterday
Gene Fellner
James Ficor
Pamela Flynn & Andrew Traynor
Ellen Frondorf
Beryl E. Gilmore
Ben Hansford
Joyce Harman
Kenneth Hawker
Edward Hickey
Kate Horton
Ann Kamenjar-Ginty &  

William Kamenjar
Heidi & Edward Kaska
Dee & Robert Leggett
Karen & Tad Loving
Karen & David Mastervich
Julie Morrill
Katee & Chris Neal
George Neighbors &  

Bryan Honaker
Christina Luke & Taylor Odom
Taylor & Bill Randolph
Roxanne Rhodes
Daniel Roberts
Jared Sax
Jessica Simmons
Belinda & Craig Stevens
Carole & Jesse Todd
Michael Travis
Denise & David Tushingham
Megan Weaver
Kimberly & Edwin Wikfors
Thomas Woo

Honorary Gifts
Names in bold indicate those  
for whom an honorary gift  
has been made.

Linda Adams
	 Shelby McKenzie 
Eric Aschenbach

Tom Mayer
Joanna Leach & Doug Brown 

Tandy Goodwin
Fran & Tom Butterfoss

Jo Anne & Robert Hofheimer
Amee Carmines

Laura Dehart
Molly Chlebnikow

Deborah & Barry Chlebnikow
Alicia & Chris Clarke

Donna Stern
Jessica Cocciolone

Jane Hutson
Team Conley

Jennifer Conley 
Mary Crowell

Jennifer & Andrew Leech
John & Nel Elliff

Scott Elliff
Frank & Jean Gearing

Brian Gearing
Noah Gettings

Amy Hatheway
Frances Gilbert

Tom Mayer
Mitchell Gillin

Madeleine Guyant
Hermette Wireless

Risa Mickenberg
Miranda Townes Hope

Dr. Judith Richards Hope
Sharon Celsor-Hughes

Benjamin Hughes
Elizabeth Hunter

James Hunter 
Meg Jacobs

Molly Richardson
Princeton Jeffrey

Suzanne Jeffrey
Bob Kelly

Gene Fellner 
Patrick Kenney

Princeton Class of 1972 
Lisa & Chance

Roslyn Willis
The Leech Family

Jennifer & Andrew Leech 
Eric Lohan

Kimberly Lohan
Dave Martin

Anne Simcox 
Patti McGill Peterson and 
Shenandoah National Park 
Trust’s entire Board and Staff

Mary & Bernard O’Meara 
Mara Meisel

Beth & Jon Cayer 
Brenda Rawlings

Beth Rawlings
Amy Beth Reichle

Jennifer Smith
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Peter G. Rice
John Davies

Whitney Richardson
Hillary Chan

Travis A. Rummel
Sandra Dekker

Mary Lee & Franch Schauib
Celinda & Bernie Black 

Alyssa Cohen Sherman & 
Rob Sherman

Halley Cohen
Ryan Speers

Mark & Paula Speers 
Jeanette Wilcox & Craig Stine

Kevin Stine
Brett Sutton

Mark Sutton
Katherine Taylor

Anne Taylor
Nikki Waxman

Jennifer & Andrew Leech 
Alan Williams

Kathleen Carr 
Greg Yates

John Davies

Memorial Gifts
Names in bold indicate those  
for whom a memorial gift  
has been made.

Ruth Ann Anderson
Phyllis Stewart 

Aulait
Lara Deni

Chris Ballard
Timothy Ballard 

John Bauer, Jr. 
Timothy Hull
Justin Hull
Larry Shelton
Jennifer Criley
Mary & Christopher Ward 

James P. Bilski
Thomas Hogan 

Joe Bottliglieri
Patricia Clifford 

Ryan Brown
Diane Sockwell 

Lawrence E. Cabell
Elizabeth Richardson 

Tammy Goodman Carroll
Clyde Goodman
Brett Goodman 

Jeanie Claunch
Beth Burns 

Linda & Erick Clepper
Jacki Hefelfinger 

Mathew John Conlon
Clifford Laible 

Anita Fellner
Kim Fellner 

Tom Fields
Rosalie Wells 

Douglas H. Fraser
Richard Ardery
Andy Rankin

Jackson Robert Greene
Michelle & Craig Greene 

Albert & Simonne Grenade
Garrick Giebel

Ellen Houseknecht
Nancy Bradley
Jane & Tom Wood

Joshua Hoyer
Deserae Grantham 

Merry Huley
Robert Huley 

Sally & Richard Jacobs
Jennifer & Andrew Leech 

Dr. James Kane
Janice Gorecki
Margaret Lindner
Madeline Montgomery
Robert Mothershead
Jane & Walter Massey 

Robert & Virginia Laval
Bruce Laval 

Lily Leech
Mary-Ellen & David Friedland
Nikki Waxman 

Frederick Lindahl
Liz Lindahl 

Drew Lloyd
Merida Lloyd
Sarah & Nick Stasio
Bruce Walter 

Cathy Mayes
Randy Mayes 

Robin Bruce McAlister
Jeri Brayen 

Eric McClellan
Anita McClellan 

Karl McCrary
Alicia Castle 

Paul Moran
Kimberly & Jason Hayes 

Mother of a Colleague
Myeong-Ho Sohn 

Drew Nichols
Patricia Giles &  
the “Boot Scooters” 

Tom Noga	
Marguerite Noga 

Bruce Nunnally
Karen & Andrew Sheehan 

Anthony Perram
Sharon Lerner
Elise Perram
Elizabeth Hedrick
Paul Huber
Kiersten Zimmerman
Cecille Burney
Joanne Sepetjian
Joan Devlin
Lisa Sepetjian
Cindy Stevens
Noel Monahan
Jennifer Wittmer

Irene Rachat
Kathi Brown 

Dr. Mark K. Robbins
Alice & Jerry Robbins 

Herman S. Rubright, Jr. 
John C. Staples, Jr. 

Jennifer Allen-Salmon
Jean & Richard Belvin
Denis Michie
Farrah Payne

Alicia Kramp
Jeannine Utz
Eileen Sefchuck
Debbie & Brian Bauer
Art Fovargue
Brian Belvin 

Tim Santoro
Tracy Hojohn 

Werner K. Sensbach
Angelika Powell 

Shack Shackelford
Jim Frazer

Oscar F. Smith, Marjorie Smith 
Charles, Angie Newman  
Johnson Fund 

Everett & Emily Smith
Sallie Twentyman 

Sokoloski Family
Ian Sokoloski 

Louise Belle Whitlow Styers
Steven Styers

Brenda Gale Vest
Michelle Bowns 

Roy C. Whaley, Jr. 
Betty Gay 

Kavanaugh White
Elizabeth White 

Jene Younkin
Gary Younkin

Matching Gift  
Organizations 
Abbott Laboratories
Booz Allen Hamilton
Boston Scientific
Equinix, Inc.
FM Global
Genworth Financial
Google, Inc.
Highmark Health
Perkins Coie LLP
Piper Sandler Companies
Thrivent
Dominion Foundation
Merck Foundation
Williams Mullen Foundation

In-Kind  
Contributions
Albemarle Cannabis Co.
Animal Connection
Belle Meade Bed & Breakfast
Bloomaker
Blue Ridge Cyclery
Blue Ridge Outdoors Magazine
C-VILLE Weekly
Patrick Faile
Edward Fuhr
Great Outdoor Provisions  

Company
Hantzmon Wiebel LLP
Andy Nichols
Orvis Charlottesville
Paramount Theater
Melanie Perl
REI Co-op
Rhoback
Rivanna River Company

T & N Printing
Well Room Charlottesville
Yates Properties LC

Corporate Volunteer 
Groups 
KPMG
Merck
S&P Global
Smith Going and Associates
UVA- Information Technology 

Services  		

Volunteers	
Cheri Acker
Keith Cain
Jim Childress
Anne Colgate
Marion Copeland
James Currah
CJ Davis
Heather Denny
Mimi Forbes
Jordan Hackworth
Emily Harris
Cate Hebert
Sally Hurlbert
Kris Keane
Andrea Leigh
Tori Lev
Jane & Richard Lacasse
Mary Mayo
Melanie Perl
Elizabeth & Andy Poole
John Reynolds
Kristi Rose
Bill Schrader
Barb Stewart
Abigail Striebig
Shawn Strube
Suzanne & David Weiss
Mary Beth Yarbrough



q We have hiked to a dozen or more waterfalls, reclined in the dark 
of Big Meadow to watch the Perseid meteor shower, and got a won-
derful view of the Neowise Comet from the Franklin Cliff Overview. 
We introduced our granddaughter to Shenandoah by volunteering 
for Earth Day events, and our oldest grandson made his first visit on 
a grandfather-grandson road trip that began with two nights in the 
Park. We have visited all 423 units managed by the National Park 
Service, but we feel most at home in Shenandoah.

Eric and Kathy Johnson, Alexandria, VA 

p For the past 25 years, our family has enjoyed Shenando-
ah National Park. Our 6 kids were raised hiking, camping, and 
rock climbing in the Park. They were taught about the Park’s 
rich flora and fauna throughout the seasons and often explored 
the Park for such life, such as monarch caterpillars among the 
blooming milkweed. We have savored the cool, quiet night stays 
at the lodges, with the sounds of nearby owls calling to each 
other. The Park is a magical place that refreshes the soul, and  
we hope future generations will continue to have similar  
delightful experiences. 

Christopher Holstege, Charlottesville, VA

p Having done the math,  
I’m somewhat amazed to realize 
that I’ve been coming to  
Shenandoah National Park for 
well over 50 years. As beautiful 
and amazing today as it was 50 
years ago, and hopefully it will 
continue to be so for generations 
to come.

Chuck M., Sperryville, VA

Elk Hill Students at Bearfence
 Elk Hill

q I recently did the Bearfence scramble hike and came upon 
a group of young folks from Elk Hill at the top of the rocks. They 
were in a program being led by two rangers, Ann and Margo. 
I asked the rangers if their positions were sponsored by SNPT 
and they said they were. They were so fantastic working with 
these kids. They said that they had groups every day this week. 
It made my day seeing the impact of the SNPT!

Sharon Celsor-Hughes, Charlottesville, VA

p Shenandoah National Park 
Trust (SNPT) entices and  
connects people to our home 
park—Shenandoah National 
Park. We enjoy hiking in the 
Park and appreciate workplace 
volunteer days with SNPT.  
SNPT sponsors youth programs, 
internships, volunteer coordi-
nation, upgrades to trails and 
facilities, and preservation of 
structures. These projects give 
others enlightening, transfor-
mative, and timeless experienc-
es. We enthusiastically support 
SNPT in its work.

Helen and David Penrod,  
Harrisonburg, VA

THANK YOU FOR M AKI N G  2 0 2 2  A HUG E SUCC ESS

1750 Allied Street, Suite C  |  Charlottesville, VA 22903  
(434) 293-2728  |  www.snptrust.org
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